



News from Library Staff and Technicians Interest Group

André Vietinghoff, Convener, Library Staff and Technicians Interest Group

André and Alexandra, conveners, planned for an introductory online meeting via Microsoft Teams for the Library Staff and Technicians Interest Group on the evening of September 29, based on the results of a DoodlePoll that Alexandra had posted. Alexandra, enthusiastic and savvy about online matters, had also prepared "talking point" slides on PowerPoint and had selected an online game, GeoGuessr. Unfortunately, only one other person, Lana MacEachern, attended this meeting. Fortunately, Lana provided many good suggestions for our group.

On the basis of a further DoodlePoll, Alexandra and André prepared for a second attempt at an introductory meeting via Microsoft Teams, this time during the lunch hour, on November 2. Several group members had signed up, but last-minute work demands kept them away. However, we were happy to welcome Oscar Campbell to the meeting, a bright, enthusiastic second year student in the NSCC LIT program.

Planning events for our group up until and including APLA's spring 2022 conference will be based on the results of a survey that is in the works.